Y Pwyllgor Deddfwriaeth, Cyfiawnder a'r Cyfansoddiad

_

Legislation, Justice and Constitution Committee

Senedd Cymru

Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 1SN SeneddDCC@senedd.cymru senedd.cymru/SeneddDCC 0300 200 6565

Welsh Parliament

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN SeneddLJC@senedd.wales senedd.wales/SeneddLJC 0300 200 6565

Rebecca Evans MS

Minister for Finance and Local Government

18 May 2023

Dear Rebecca

The Welsh Government's Legislative Consent Memorandum for the Non-Domestic Rating Bill

At this week's meeting we discussed the Welsh Government's Legislative Consent Memorandum for the Non-Domestic Rating Bill (the Memorandum).

In order to fully inform our consideration of the Memorandum before we report to the Senedd, I would be grateful if you would respond to the questions in the Annex to this letter by 1 June 2023.

I am copying this letter to the Counsel General and Minister for the Constitution, and to the Local Government and Housing Committee, the Economy, Trade and Rural Affairs Committee, and the Finance Committee.

Yours sincerely,

Huw Irranca-Davies

Chair



How Irranco - Davies

ANNEX

Question 1: At various places in the Memorandum (including paragraphs 4, 6, 7 and 63) you state that the Welsh Government has sought and requested provisions for Wales in the Bill. Can you confirm when collaborative discussions began with the UK Government and when provisions for Wales in the Bill were formally sought.

Question 2: At paragraphs 45 to 47 of the Memorandum you note the delegation of powers in relation to clause 13 and Part 4 of the Schedule. You state that "There was insufficient time prior to the introduction of the Bill to reach firm agreement on the appropriate delegation of powers to Welsh Ministers". You also state that the Welsh Government continues to engage with the UK Government and "further discussions around these specific powers [are] anticipated throughout the passage of the Bill".

- a) Given the commentary we have highlighted in question 1 that there appears to have been collaborative working on the Bill please would you provide further clarity as to how and why there was "insufficient time prior to the introduction of the Bill to reach firm agreement on the appropriate delegation of powers to Welsh Ministers".
- b) We note that the Bill is likely to complete its passage through the House of Commons by the end of May, after which it will proceed to consideration by the House of Lords. Should your discussions with the UK Government result in amendments being made to the Bill during Lords' consideration which provide new delegated powers to the Welsh Ministers, please would you confirm that you will lay the required supplementary legislative consent memorandum (containing full details of all relevant changes made to the Bill) in a timely fashion to allow Senedd Committees sufficient time to undertake their scrutiny.

Question 3: At paragraph 39 of the Memorandum you note that several provisions in clause 15 of the Bill apply in relation to Wales. In particular, you state that subsection 3(d) "alters the procedure for making regulations from made affirmative to draft affirmative". This regulation-making power, and the made affirmative scrutiny procedure attached to it, was delegated to the Welsh Ministers via the *Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021*. No detailed explanation is given as to why you are using a UK Bill to change (by downgrading) a scrutiny procedure for a delegated power which the Senedd itself only approved two years ago. Please would you provide a thorough explanation as to why the changes introduced by clauses 15(3)(d) and 15(4) are being made.

